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From: William Cornwall <william.cornwall@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, November 20, 2023 1:21 PM

To: Ellis, Alex <AEllis@providenceri.gov>

Cc: Miller, Rachel <Rmiller@providenceri.gov>

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Resignation from the Green and Complete Streets Advisory
Council

Dear Alex Ellis,

My appointment to the Green and Complete Streets Advisory Council (GCSC)
made possible by the City Council has been a responsibility | am very grateful for.
Scheduling conflicts in my own life have made it unfeasible for me to attend GCSC
meetings. | am resigning effective immediately to allow for the better functioning
of the GCSC.

Thankyou Council President for this opportunity to serve.

As a successor to the seat | am vacating, it is my hope that you consider Cedric Ye.
Like Cedric | too grew up in Providence with limited transit options. | wish that
when | was his age | had a fraction of his strength of conviction in working
towards the better transit and mobility options we all need and deserve. It is my
firm belief that if given the opportunity Cedric Ye will serve the GCSC with
enthusiasm and integrity.

Sincerely,
William Cornwall
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